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Chairwoman McGinn and members of the Committee: 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of HB 2661, which would change the statutory process 

for filling vacancies on the county commission that are created by an increase in the number of 

commissioners. 

 

Counties can increase the number of commissioners in their county by approving a ballot measure. Once 

that is done, the county is responsible for re-drawing the districts based on the new commission size and 

holding elections for the new commission size. Commissioners are generally elected in staggered terms 

so that roughly half of the body is re-elected every two years. However, the current law would have placed 

some counties in a position to always elect nearly the entire commission in the same election cycle. 

 

HB 2661 addresses this problem by clarifying the statutory language of when those elections will take 

place so that the commissioner terms remain properly staggered. KAC and its member counties support 

this change, which will prevent confusion on the local level. 

 

Thank you for allowing me to submit this testimony in support of HB 2661, and we encourage the passage 

of this legislation.  

 

Jay Hall 

Deputy Director and General Counsel 

Kansas Association of Counties 

hall@kansascounties.org 
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